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Town of Whitefield
Select Board Meeting Minutes 
April 16, 2019, 6:00 PM

Present were: Chair, Lester Sheaffer, Vice Chair, Bill McKeen, Charlene Donahue,  Keith Sanborn, Lise Hanners and Administrative Assistant, Darlene Beaulieu.

1. The meeting was called to order by Lester Sheaffer, Chair. 

2. A motion was made and seconded to approve the 4-02-19 minutes as printed. Motion carried, 5-0.
 
3.The Parade Committee whose mission was to return the town sponsored 4th of July Parade to its traditonal roots while keeping safety in mind reported their plans to the Select Board. The committee proposed that, unlike last year, no applications, insurance certificates or vehicle registrations would be required and all parade participants would need to do is show up in the usual place at 10 am. Some members of the committee wanted to return to throwing candy from vehicles and other members were opposed for safety reasons. A motion was made and seconded to allow only walkers to throw candy. Motion carried, 4-1.
 
4. Accounts payable and payroll warrants were approved and signed by the select board. 
  
5. A dedication of the Coopers Mills Dam Removal Project is scheduled for May 20. Charlene Donahue will attend and speak for the Town of Whitefield.
 
6. A letter from Dirigo Engineering regarding the Sennott Road culvert/bridge will be answered after the Roads Committee has had a chance to review the letter at their next meeting. Dirigo said that the normal engineering cost would be $7,500, but they would do the work for $5,500. given the project background where they previously stated they would need $4700. A motion was made and seconded to offer $4,700. pending Roads Committee approval. Motion carried, 4-1.
  
7. A motion was made and seconded to send a foreclosed property owner a letter asking for payments on back taxes as agreed upon or risk the sale of the property. Motion carried, 5-0.

8. Keith Sanborn attended a meeting with those managing the Whitefield Food Bank and reported that attempts will be made to form a 501-C3 corporation.
 
9. John Parks and Erik Ekholm are current members of the Appeals Board. David Elliot is an alternate. At least three more members and two alternates are being sought.

10. A draft of an Appeals Board Ordinance and a Re-establishment of the Appeals Board was presented to the Select Board. An attempt will be made to have hearings in time to vote on the ordinance in June.
 
11. Keith Sanborn attended an Erosion Control seminar sponsored by the Lincoln County Soil and Water Commission. A summary report of that training is available to anyone interested.
 
12. Fire Chief, Scott Higgins has reported problems at the Coopers Mills Dam Removal regarding a slow hydrant and a hydrant drain that is below grade causing problems with ice. The work to repair is underway.

13. A grant will be written by the Whitefield Trails Committee to finance the expense of developing a multi-use trail through a partnership with the Mid-Coast Conservancy, Whitefield Elementary School and the Town of Whitefield.

14. A meter on the public water supply at the fire station shows that 179.2 gallons of water have been used in the last two weeks.

15. A motion was made and seconded to go into executive session regarding a staff review. Per M.S.R.A. 405(6)(A). Motion carried, 5-0. A motion was made and seconded to leave executive session. Motion carried, 5-0.

16. A motion was made and seconded to adjourn. motion carried, 5-0.

Next meeting’s agenda will include:
Dirigo Engineering
Foreclosure Letter
Appeals Ordinance

SHORT TERM
Appeals Board
Food Bank

LONG TERM
Town Re-assessment
LCTV
Tax Reminder
Collect Emails
Plowing Priorities








_________________
Lester Sheaffer, Chair 

________________
Willam Mckeen, Vice Chair

_______________
Charlene Donahue                     

_______________
Lise Hanners

_______________
Keith Sanborn                                                               


 

